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CHILDREN’S SERVICES PLANNING 

MINUTES OF BALLYMENA LOCALITY GROUP  
 

TUESDAY 23RD OCTOBER 2014 AT 2.00PM 
ST. JOSEPHS SURESTART 

 

Attending: Hector Deane Ballymena Learning Together  

 Bronte Mayo Patient & Client Council  

 Cheryl McCauley Patient & Client Council  

 Emmet Norris Save the Children  

 Gemma Lutton CYPSP (Minute Taker)  

 Gerry McDonald NHSCT Think Drink 

 Gerry McVeigh Start360 

 Leigh Stewart Hope Centre 

 Louise OKane Women’s Aid ABCLN 

 Maurice McLaughlin Believe in Youth 

 Scott Oslon Believe in Youth 

 Selena Ramsey CYPSP 

 Wilson Cochrane BUP4 Work  
 

Apologies: Daragh Borelan The Princes Trust 

 Sandra Anderson CYPSP 

 Veronica McKinley NICHI 

 Moira Walsh Action for Children  
 
 

WELCOME AND INTRODUCTIONS 

Selena welcomed the group to the meeting today and invited a round of 
introductions.   

Selena noted Moira who chaired the Ballymena Locality Group will be moving post 
and will no longer be able to attend.  Chris Lindsay has also started a new role and 
will not be able to represent the Education and Welfare Service.  Members were 
invited to put themselves forward as Chairperson.  If anyone is interested in this 
opportunity please express your interest by contacting Selena prior to the next 
meeting.   
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MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING  

The minutes were agreed as being a true and accurate recording of the meeting held 
on Thursday 26 th June 2014.  

 

MATTERS ARISING 

Selena informed the group the Capacity Assessment is now complete. It was noted 
this should be a very useful resource as it provides details on all the organisations 
providing a service within the Ballymena area.  This document was distributed to 
everyone present and also circulated to members by email.  

 

PRESENTATION - GERRY MCDONALD, NHSCT  

Gerry McDonald is the Impact of Alcohol Portfolio Manager covering the Northern 
Trust area. This is a Big Lottery funded programme with the aim to reduce the harm 
to individuals, families and communities directly affected by alcohol misuse.  It was 
noted NI has a serious problem with alcohol. 72% of people in NI drink alcohol. 
Gerry distributed a leaflet ‘Think Drink’. The leaflet has a self-assessment 
questionnaire and if answered correctly will identify what at risk category the person 
completing scores.   

Gerry also distributed a copy of a presentation to the group. The presentation 
highlighted that the Northern Trust wants to leave a legacy after the portfolio has 
ended of empowered communities who will deliver the vision:  

� “That individuals, families and communities throughout its area will confidently 
take the initiative to reduce the impact of alcohol misuse”.  

Statistics were noted in the presentation with one given: it is estimated that alcohol 
misuse in Northern Ireland costs 900 million every year to areas such as healthcare, 
policing, prison and social services.  

Gerry explained the 4 projects which form the Impact of Alcohol Portfolio.  

� Believe in Youth 

Peer education and specialised alcohol intervention programmes delivered 
directly when and where young people congregate and socialise.  

� Relationships and Alcohol Misuse 

Supporting and improving family relationships through counselling and reducing 
financial, work pressures and poverty: through advice and advocacy for families 
most affected by these issues.  
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� Healthy Body, Healthy Mind 

Recognise, understand and support individuals and families affected by both 
mental health and alcohol problems through mentoring, education and targeted 
support interventions.  

� Older Focus  

Increasing recognition, understanding and skills around the hidden problem 
among care providers and families and providing specialist intervention support 
for older people.  

Gerry noted he is looking for champions within the community. Community 
Champions Programme is for anyone who wants to do what they feel is needed in 
their community. Training and resources are provided to champions. Gerry noted 
within any community there are people that have capacity.  

A workshop will take place on 28th November. This will focus on how those involved 
could collectively improve the services available. There has already been significant 
change since the Impact of Alcohol Portfolio started but progress still needs made.  

It was noted if anyone registers with Drink Aware free credit is given for ordering 
alcohol related resources. Visit www.drinkaware.co.uk  

For more information on this Initiative contact Gerry McDonald on 028 8672 3937 or 
028 2563 6606. Email gerry.mcdoanld@northerntrust.hscni.net  

Maurice McLaughlin – Believe in Youth  

Maurice provided information regarding the Believe in Youth component of the 
portfolio. The project is peer educator led so young people feel more at ease as 
young people are delivering the programme. Maurice noted they have been working 
in Ballymena for 8 months and delivered a number of programmes. The areas 
identified to focus on in Ballymena were Harryville and Dunclug. However, Threshold 
developed the new service in Dunclug so instead of duplication it was decided to 
work in Ballykeel instead. Thanks were given to Wilson and Gerry for their continued 
support.  

Maurice noted Slemish College were keen on the project and workshops were held 
for all Year 8, 9 and 10 pupils. These workshops were well received from both the 
teachers and pupils. Maurice also provided feedback on the outreach work.  
Engagement has taken place with young people on the street and the People’s Park 
as this was an area identified where young people congregate and socialise.  

Maurice provided information on recent work carried out in Harryville by working 
closely with the Youth Club and Harryville Partnership. There were 3 groups which 
were Senior, Junior and Pre Teens. A T-Shirt design competition ran in the Youth 
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Clubs. One person designed a T-Shirt ‘You Booze You Lose’. This got printed to 
raise the profile of the impact of alcohol in the area.  

A mapping exercise took place for the Northern Trust. It was a learning process for 
the peer educators but was successfully completed. As a result of this exercise 10 
potential target areas were identified for the project.  

Maurice noted the programme is running until 2016 and work will continue within 
Ballymena until this time.  

 

PRESENTATION – EMMET NORRIS, SAVE THE CHILDREN  

Emmet provided information on Save the Children which is an organisation which 
has been established since 1919 working with children across the world providing life 
changes for children across the world.  

Emmet provided information on the programmes currently being rolled out.  

Eat, Sleep, Learn, Play  

Eat, Sleep, Learn, Play is a UK based programme supporting children living in 
poverty. Grants are given to help provide household essentials, like a child’s bed or a 
fridge/freezer, to low-income families without the money to buy these items 
themselves. They work in partnership with organisations and this means there is no 
stigma from goods being delivered and it is all done confidentially.   

1100 grants are given out each year covering all of Northern Ireland. £350 is credited 
to each family who are receiving the grant to select household essential items. 
Families have to have a child under 3 years and be in receipt of benefits to be 
considered for this grant.  

FAST - Families and Schools Together  

This programme focuses on bringing families and schools together. It is an early 
intervention programme with the aim of building relationships between children and 
parents, parents and schools and parents and the community. Results of this 
programme were explained on the hand-out distributed. The programme runs for a 
total of 8 weeks and each weekly session lasts for 2 ½ hours. Families are provided 
with a meal each week. The programme is about having fun and having space to talk 
to others. The programme provides a base for families to come together and talk 
about issues affecting their lives. It also creates the space for families to spend 
quality time with their children. It was noted 80% of a child’s education takes place 
outside of the school.  
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Emmet noted a total of 26 programmes have run this year. During the duration of the 
programme different organisations have attended to highlight to families what’s 
happening in the area. To take part in the programme the family has to have a child 
between 3 and 8 years.  

Save the Children have received an investment of £30,000 to run programmes. 
3,000-4,000 is given to each school to carry out a FAST programme. The School 
gives feedback in terms of the effect on all families. A target of 30 Schools has been 
given for next year to run FAST programmes. Principals of each School usually 
request the programme to be delivered in their School. Emmet noted he is looking to 
work in the Ballymena area.  

If anyone would like further information on any of the programmes contact Emmet 
Norris on 028 9043 2827. Email: e.norris@savethechildren.org.uk  

 

FEEDBACK – DISABILITY EVENT/OUTCOMES PRESENTATION  

Selena provided background information on the engagement event that took place in 
June 2014. Moira presented findings from this event to the outcomes group. 
Acknowledgment was given to Moira for presenting this information and for the help 
given throughout the process of gathering information.  

Sandra also completed additional engagement and additional focus 
groups/discussions with parents took place. Recommendations that came as a result 
of this engagement were explained to the group. It was noted Sandra will be 
presenting this information on 5th November 2014.  

It was agreed to keep this item on the agenda to discuss at the next meeting. As a 
group members can identify what the group can do in terms of the recommendations 
provided.  

 

UPDATE – BALLYMENA YOUTH FAIR  

A date has been set for the Ballymena Youth Fair and this will take place on 
Thursday 13th November 2014 in Ballymena North Business & Recreation Centre. 
Hector explained he is linking with the Schools and will forward timings etc. when 
confirmed.  

Selena expressed Sandra will be completing engagement with the young people at 
the Youth Fair and would like to identify an issue/topic to focus on. The group 
suggested focusing on life skills for the engagement. Maurice agreed to forward 
questionnaires to Selena/Gemma which have been previously used for a group. It 
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was also noted for Sandra to contact Maurice to arrange a meeting to discuss 
engagement at the Youth Fair.  

Action: Maurice   

A few suggestions were made to make this Ballymena Youth Fair the best it can be. 
Maurice suggested background music for the Youth Fair to create a relaxed 
atmosphere. Gerry McVeigh has a partnership with Cool FM and agreed to follow up 
with Cool FM and invite them to attend on 13th November.  

Action: Gerry  

 

UPDATE JOINT BALLYMENA LEARNING TOGETHER YOUTH COUN CIL  

Hector provided information on a mock council meeting that previously took place 
with 14-15 year olds. 100 young people attended and were put into 3 groups.  All the 
groups got an overview of how local government operate.  The key part of this was 
for the councillors to interact with the young people and this was a success.   

The event is to be repeated in January 2015. This will be a one day event and will be 
condensed with less information than previously given to the young people.  This will 
be for approximately 100 young people from Ballymena to attend.  Engagement has 
already taken place with Dunclug College and views have been received from young 
people on what they expect.  

Maurice agreed to forward good a practice guide to Selena.  Accredited and non-
accredited courses are available for young people.  Details will be sent.  

Action: Maurice   

 

UPDATE – BALLYMENA FAMILY SUPPORT HUB 

Gerry McVeigh attended the previous Ballymena Family Support Hub and provided 
feedback.  Members find the hub very useful and the last meeting was well attended. 
It was noted the aim for the hub is to receive 15 referrals per month.  Members of the 
Ballymena Family Support Hub meet once a month and referrals mainly come from 
gateway teams and social services and if you are part of the hub you can make 
referrals. Selena noted it will be useful for the Coordinator to attend the locality group 
meetings to link with members and to provide updates. This will be arranged when 
the Coordinator has capacity.  

Action: Selena  
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ACTION PLAN  

Selena distributed the action plan to everyone present.  Members were asked to go 
through the action plan and send any updates to Selena in advance of the next 
meeting.  

Action: All members  

MEMBER UPDATES 

Hector Deane – Ballymena Learning Together  

Primary school Ballymena Learning Together is being piloted by the Department of 
Education.  Primary Schools are starting to be included and there are 25-30 Primary 
Schools in Ballymena.  Hector is engaging with a representative group of the primary 
schools and an issue has been identified, and this is the difficulty of teachers getting 
out to meetings.  It has been identified it will have to be Principal level at the 
beginning. There are issues of transferring of information from primary to post 
primary.  It was noted 1 in 5 young people in NI are not going to post primary with 
the appropriate reading skills.  Hector noted transition is a big issue in the education 
sector.  

All remaining members had nothing to report to the group as work is continuing as 
normal.  

 

ANY OTHER BUSINESS 

Locality Group Chair 

Selena noted if anyone is interested in becoming Chair of the Ballymena Locality 
Group to express your interest by contacting Selena prior to the next meeting.   

Action: All members  

DATE AND TIME OF NEXT MEETING 

It was agreed that the next meeting will be held on Thursday 11 th December at        
2.00pm  in St. Joseph’s Surestart.  


